	
	ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE MANAGING DIRECTOR OF URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP LIMITED


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING

on 7th NOVEMBER 2005

TITLE: PETITION RECEIVED RELATING TO THE INTRODUCTION OF DOUBLE YELLOW LINES ON CLOVELLY AND MOORFIELD ROAD, SWINTON.


RECOMMENDATIONS: That Lead Member notes the content of this report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: A recent petition has been submitted relating to the experimental introduction of double yellow lines on Clovelly and Moorfield Road.

The purpose of this report is to inform Lead Member of this petition and to explain the most appropriate course of action.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: P + T Regulatory Panel Report 21st April 2005.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING: Existing Revenue Budgets

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by: N/A.
2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by: N/A
PROPERTY (if applicable): N/A.

CLIENT CONSULTED:
YES

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable): N/A.

	

	CONTACT OFFICER:
	Steven Lee, Director of Engineering, Urban Vision.

	
	Ext: 3800

	
	E-mail: steven.lee@urbanvision.org.uk



WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): Worsley – Councillor K Garrido, Councillor G Compton and Councillor I MacDonald.


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Provision of a Healthy City.

1.0 Report.

1.1. On the 21st April Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel approved the introduction of a twelve month Experimental Traffic Regulation Order on Clovelly Road, Moorfield Road and Moorside Road.  The purpose of the Order was to tidy up traffic circulation and to control parking in the area.  The Order came into effect on the 24th October.

1.2. Recently, a 400 name petition has been received from the traders as they feel that the introduction of the parking restrictions will disrupt trade.  They are also concerned that they were not forewarned of these proposals.

1.3. The parking restrictions were introduced to control parking on both Clovelly Road and Moorfield Road.  On Clovelly Road a working day waiting restriction has been changed into 24 hour waiting restriction as the working day restriction often proved impossible to enforce due to the fact that the plates were continually removed by a third party (double yellow lines do not need such plates).  The restrictions on Moorfield Road were introduced in order to ensure that one of the residents could get onto and off their drive and also to prevent pavement parking.

1.4. The Director of Engineering recently attended a meeting of the Moorside Residents Association which was also attended by some of the traders.  Here it was agreed that a dialogue would be entered into with the traders who are subsequently forming themselves into a traders association.  It is anticipated that this will allow a compromise to be reached which will be acceptable to all parties.  Some discussion also took place relating to a number of meetings that the traders were invited to attend, but to which they did not turn up, where the introduction of the restrictions were discussed.  

1.5. Lead Member should note that in this instance the first six months of the Order are coincident with both the objection period and statutory consultation process and it is therefore suggested that until the negotiations are completed it should be recorded as such.

Bill Taylor

Managing Director, Urban Vision Partnership Ltd
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